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S i e r r a Paracaima 1285 
Mexico, D. F . 
February 9 , 1955 

Dear Danniet 

I had a telegram from President Peron acknowledging our Christmas 
card and I thought you might be interested in seeing a copy. All of my 
friends who have recently been in the Argentine tell me that Peron always 
makes it a point of speaking about me and that when my name comes up he 
always has many nice things to say. When General Edgerton and Henry 
Holland were in the Argentine recently Peron took occasion to speak very 
kindly about me, etc. I think he is really hoping to get some things 
done which seem to be in the right direction and I think this very nice 
telegram is an indication that he hopes I will maintain my interest in 
him and his country, which of course I am doing, and I have been trying 
to be helpful in connection with Argentine matters in any way that I 
properly can during the last year. 

Sometime ago I wrote a letter to President Eisenhower at the 
suggestion of Foster Dulles with regard to various things and as of 
possible interest to you I am sending you herewith a copy of the acknow­
ledgement of the letter from Foster and also Sherman Adams' acknowledge­
ment of the letter to the President. I have directly reasons to know 
that my letter to the President was found very helpful by him. 

Please do not bother to acknowledge this note and the enclosures. 
I will shortly be writing just a purely personal note to President Peron 
and will send you a copy when I do so. With all the best from Marion and 
myself and affectionate greetings to the whole family, 

Cordially and faithfully yours, 

D. N. Heineman, Esq., 
Deerpark, 

Greenwich, Connecticut. 


